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ExTAG(Calgary/Secretariat)04


ExTAG Chairman’s Report to ExMC – Calgary – September 2012
ExTAG has had a very successful meeting lasting one and a half days and special thanks must go to QPS for providing the facilities.

On Monday morning we held our usual training workshop, which is an integral part of the ExTAG activities.  This is reported in a separate Green Paper.

On Tuesday we went into our formal business session from which the highlights are recorded here:

During the meeting, we recorded 15 formal decisions, mostly relating to actions on draft decision sheets, and none of which are referred to ExMC for ratification or further consideration.  It was noted that any item being passed from ExTAG to ExMC was already incorporated in the ExMC draft agenda.
Members were reminded of the obligation to attend ExTAG meetings and the secretariat explained how they were now following up any ExCB/ExTL that may come to be in a position of not attending for three consecutive years, explaining that non-attendance may result in a loss of confidence in the body, which could only be restored by an additional unscheduled on site re-assessment.

In a closed session (allowing observers an early lunch!) we dealt with issues concerning transfer of QAR activities from one ExCB to another ExCB.  The introduction of the QAR “out of date” listings on the certificate data base had revealed a number of problems which were being resolved between the IECEx Secretariat and ExCBs.
In addition, during the closed session we reinforced the need for timely communication between ExCBs concerning any questions or clarification sought when receiving ExTRs /QARs.  We also dealt with the transfer of ExTR information between ExCBs and related issues concerning the manufacturer supplied information (such as drawings) that form an integral part of each report, particularly when the commitment is to produce an English language report, but the manufacturer’s documentation is originally in another language.  We postulated the possibility of making language responsibilities clearer to the manufacturers.

We noted the report from Paul Kelly as convenor of ExTAG WG1, handling issues related to ExTR blank forms.  Although Paul could not be with us we recognised the on-going value of this work and particularly the high number of documents generated, without which we would not be able to operate.

ExTAG WG3, responsible for OD 017 on Documentation and Drawing Requirements, has been without a convenor for nearly two years.  We were delighted when Ron Webb agreed to take on this task, including reviewing outstanding issues left over when the 4th edition was published earlier this year.  This particular document is used extensively by ExCBs/ExTLs to assist customers prepare their documentation, and we are also aware of its use in other contexts, for other certification schemes if the requirements are similar.

OD 024 has been updated by ExTAG WG6 to provide a specimen contract for use between the ExCB and the manufacturer when the manufacturer participates in the witnessed testing programme.

ExTAG WG9 has completed work on preparing initial documentation related to the introduction of Ex s certification to the IECEx Scheme.  This is now being passed to ExMC for further action and is an ExMC agenda item.  The future of ExTAG WG9 will depend on the decision taken by ExMC during the meeting this week.
ExTAG WG10 has been active in monitoring the Proficiency Testing programme that has been run for us by PTB.  This has been an extremely successful exercise and the slide presentation from Dr Johannsmeyer, providing a great deal of detail, is available on the web site.  The meeting recorded a special note of thanks to PTB for their leadership and investment in this work. 
Four draft Decision Sheets were accepted directly and were published on the web site

Two further draft Decision Sheets had minor agreed modifications and have been published on the web site.

Two draft Decision Sheets and one existing Decision Sheet were referred to the originators to take into account the formal comments and the discussion at the meeting and to bring forward a further draft for circulation.

Two draft Decision Sheets were passed to the relevant standard Maintenance Teams within TC31 for action in future standardisation activities and consideration for issue of ISH documents for the current editions.

The secretariat brought us up to date with activities in all the Certification Schemes within the IECEx System.
As a result of discussion in the previous day’s training workshop for IECEx Assessors, ExTAG discussed issues relating to the retention of certification archives by ExCBs.  It emerged that different bodies have significantly different policies.  A Task Group was set up, convened by Jim Munro, to look at all related issues and to report, with recommendations, to the ExTAG meeting next year.

We were pleased to receive a presentation from our Brazilian colleagues on the intentions for next year’s meeting in Fortaleza.

Ron Sinclair – Chair ExTAG
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